Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
City of West Palm Beach
Notice of Unsolicited Proposal

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the City of West Palm Beach, Florida, has received an unsolicited proposal from a private entity pursuant to Section 255.065, Florida Statutes, to develop a city marina in the Intercoastal Waterway along the City’s downtown waterfront from south of Palm Harbor Marina to north of the South Cove.  The City of West Palm Beach will accept other proposals for this same project. Other proposals for the same project should include the information listed in Sec. 66-73(d) of the City Code. Proposals shall be accompanied by a $5,000 application fee and a $20,000 evaluation fee.  Proposals must be received in writing in the Procurement Division of the City of West Palm Beach, 401 Clematis Street, - 5th floor, West Palm Beach, FL  33401, before 5:00 p.m. local time on Wednesday, October 13, 2021.
